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14 December 2023
NSW Ministerial Advisory Council on Ageing 14 December 2023 Meeting - Communique

The Ministerial Advisory Council on Ageing (MACA) held its sixth and final meeting for 2023 on 14 December at NSW Parliament House. The meeting included a farewell for departing MACA members and announcement of re-appointed and new members who will commence from 1 January 2024.
The MACA meeting included a discussion led by Can Yasmut and Maddy Williams from the Local Community Services Association (LCSA). The LCSA is the NSW peak body for the 175 Neighbourhood and Community Centres providing place based community inclusion services including for seniors and addressing loneliness. The LCSA has developed a policy platform seeking NSW Government social infrastructure funding for its members as is provided in Victoria and Queensland. 
The MACA meeting also included a session about current issues and the development of proposed reforms for Retirement Villages building on the earlier Greiner Review Report. MACA Member Dr Tony Virtue introduced the topic with a brief presentation. Expert input and further discussion points were also provided by: Katerina Pavlidis, Director Real Estate and Housing Team NSW Fair Trading, Caitlin Novak, Policy Officer, NSW Fair Trading, Ken Beilby, Principal Solicitor, Seniors Rights Services and Craig Bennett, President, Retirement Villages Residents Association
MACA will provide input to the Fair Trading consultation process regarding potential reforms. 

Continuing MACA’s Housing priority the meeting noted the many announcements and changes happening in the sector including:
· Homes NSW will be operational from 1 February 2024
· The NSW Homelessness Strategy targeted consultation
· State Environmental Planning Policy Amendment (Housing) 2023
· Commonwealth announcement of the Housing Australia Future Fund
MACA agreed to focus on housing as part of its February 2024 planning day.
The Hon Jodie Harrison MP, Minister for Seniors, attended the MACA meeting as part of a farewell function for departing MACA members:

· Kathryn Greiner AO (Chair to June 2023)
· Professor Tracey McDonald AM
· Professor Joanne Earl
· Margret Meagher
The Minister also announced re-appointed and new members who will commence from 1 January 2024:

· Joan Hughes (new Chair)
· Margie O’Tarpey (re-appointed in new role of Deputy Chair)

· Associate Professor Adrienne Withall (new)
· Hakan Harman (new)
· Joanna Maxwell (re-appointed)
· Kristy Robson (new)
· Margaret Kay (re-appointed)

· Paul Sadler (new)

· Roy Starkey (re-appointed)

· Unis Goh (new)
These 10 MACA members will join the existing four whose current terms end 31 December 2024: Barbara Ward, Beverley Coe, Sally Betts, and Dr Tony Virtue.

The Council will next meet in February 2024 for planning day and first MACA meeting.
Margie O'Tarpey
A/Chair 
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